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Reference is made to the announcement issued by Cathay Pacific Airways Limited 
(the “Company”) on 27th March 2019 in respect of the acquisition by the Company 
of a 100% equity interest in Hong Kong Express Airways Limited.  The Company is 
pleased to announce that such acquisition was completed on 19th July 2019. 
 
This announcement is made by the Company pursuant to Rule 13.09(2) of the Listing 
Rules and Part XIVA of the Securities and Futures Ordinance (Chapter 571 of the 
Laws of Hong Kong). 
 
Shareholders and potential investors are advised to exercise caution in dealing in 
shares of the Company. 
 
 
As at the date of this announcement, the Directors of the Company are: 
 
Executive Directors:  John Slosar (Chairman), Rupert Hogg, Gregory Hughes, Paul 
Loo, Martin Murray; 
Non-Executive Directors:  Cai Jianjiang, Ivan Chu, Michelle Low, Song Zhiyong, 
Merlin Swire, Samuel Swire, Xiao Feng, Zhao Xiaohang; 
Independent Non-Executive Directors:  Bernard Chan, John Harrison, Robert Milton 
and Andrew Tung. 
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CATHAY PACIFIC AIRWAYS LIMITED 
國泰航空有限公司 
David Fu  
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